Board of Supervisors
Special Board Meeting Minutes
 July 3, 2024
Agricultural Ctr. Large conference room
Elyria OH 44035
Supervisors present: Will Schlechter, Chairman, Ian Wilkshire, Vice-Chair, Carl Wesemeyer, Secretary, Peggy Vasu, Member (arrived 8:38 a.m.), Roger Nikiforow, Treasurer
Supervisors absent: None
SWCD personnel present: Patti Donnellan, District Administrator, Lynne Parsh, Office Manager,

Hayden Matus, Conservation Technician, Jack Fisher, Stormwater Specialist 
SWCD personnel absent: None
Guests: Don Romancak, Stormwater Management (arrived 8:40 a.m.), Peter Zwick, Lorain County Engineer Joshua Denton, NRCS Civil Engineer Keith Libben, ODA Engineer
Schlechter called the meeting to order at 8:32 a.m.   
Donnellan explained to everyone why this meeting was called.  Staff would like some clarification as to the Engineer’s position since the position has been posted publicly. 

Zwick briefly explained what it is that he does in the Engineer’s office and how they have a heavy workload.  He said he would be unable to “sign off” on any kind of plan designed by someone else.  This clarified what staff had been wondering….could a non-engineer person design something and Zwick could stamp his approval?
Romancak also briefly explained what it is his office does in regards to stormwater management.
Easements, ditch petitions, the spending of public funds, ORC 6131 process (single county drainage improvements) and ORC 6137 (drainage improvement maintenance fund).

Any Engineer the District hires must be a licensed P.E.  It would be best to hire someone with 5-8 years of experience and that could perhaps cost upwards $92,000.00 or more in yearly wages.

It would also be ideal if this position could be conservation based to fit in with the district’s values and goals.
Libben explained that there are ways to offer a variety of services to the public, widen our horizons and receive funds from other entities such as NRCS for the work that is done.

A question about surveying came up and it was suggested that a surveying company could be hired to do certain jobs.

Another item mentioned was the district getting back to pond designing.  This was something the district had provided to the public years ago. The engineer could do pond design and it 

would provide another revenue source for the district.  Staff receives several calls each year asking about putting a pond onto their property.

Parsh asked for a ballpark figure on purchasing CAD software and a computer that can handle it.  Approximately $2,500-5000.00 should be figured in.
Vasu and Fisher left the meeting at 9:46 a.m.

Romancak mentioned that the district might want to consider adding another stormwater specialist position to help out Fisher’s large work load.

Wilkshire moved to adjourn at 10:01 a.m.; 2nd by Nikiforow.  Motion passed 4-0.
_________________________________


Submitted by Lynne Parsh 
_________________________________

_________________________________
Carl Wesemeyer, Secretary



Will Schlechter, Chairman 
